IOR FRATERNITY (VICTORIA) INC.

MINUTES 15TH ANNUAL STATE CONFERENCE

HELD AT THE LEARMONTH BOWLING CLUB (BALLARAT)

On Tuesday 11th October & 12th Wednesday October 2011

The Annual Conference was held at the Learmonth Bowling Club, 2 McKay Street, Learmonth.

TUESDAY 11TH OCTOBER

Meeting was opened at 1.15 pm, following a luncheon.

Meeting Opening: - The President Bro Ron Pratt opened the meeting.
Appointment of Conference officers-

1. State Guardian - 
Bro Alan Martyn

2. State Levite -

Bro Colin Loader

3. Hon Accompanist -
Bro Allan Clark 

Members were asked to rise and the Opening Ode and National anthem were then sung. 

The obligation was then recited by all present and the representatives were asked to resume their seats.

Introduction of State Officers –
Bro Ron Pratt

State President

Bro Graeme Hicks
Deputy State President, Past State President
Bro Alan Pell
Past State President, Past District Chief Ruler

Sis Gwenda Martyn 
State Officer, Past State President, State Secretary

Bro David McGee
State Officer, Past State President, Past District Director

Bro Allan Clark

State Officer, Past State President

Bro Innes Russell
State Treasurer, Past National Director, Past State Director

Introduction of Past and Present State Officers -

Bro Ron Warwick 
Past District Chief Ruler

Bro John Richards
Past District Director, Past National Director

It was then asked if anyone was attending their very first conference –Sister Ellen Chandler – Tent 100, and Sis Win McGee – Tent 7 replied and were warmly welcomed.

Record of Attendees:  As per the attendance record (38)

Sis Betty Buckingham

Bro Ray Buckingham

Bro Ian Calder


Bro Bill Chandler

Sis Ellen Chandler


Bro Allan Clark

Sis Judy Clark


Sis Thelma Dyer


Bro Graeme Hicks


Sis Dorothy Horn


      Bro Lyle Jervies


Sis Pauline Jervies

Sis Lois Jukes


Bro Don Jukes

Bro Don Legge


Sis Rhondda Legge

Bro Colin Loader


Bro Eric Loader
.2.

Sis Pat Loader


Bro Andrew Mackey

Sis Barbara Mackey


Bro Alan Martyn

Sis Gwenda Martyn


Bro David McGee

Sis Win McGee


Sis Audrey Page





Bro Alan Pell



Bro Adrian Polderman

Bro Ron Pratt


Bro Rev John Richards

Bro Innes Russell


Sis Margaret Russell


Sis Elva Tout



Sis Joyce Wallace

Bro Ron Warwick


Bro John Flett

Sis Nancy Flett


Reita MacDonald

Apologies: 

           Bro Keith Witcomb


Sis Norma Witcomb

           Sis Mavis Peace

Sis G. Martyn moved that the Roll call and apologies be taken by means of the attendance book.
Moved: Sis G Martyn
Seconded: Bro R. Buckingham

Carried

As the Fraternity are celebrating their 150 years a special presentation of medallions were given to those attending conference, who had ordered them.
State Presidents Address:
The State President made mention of the article in the “Herald Sun” in relation to the Rechabites.  Also of another article re the cancellation of a wine tent at a fete – a reply which supported the idea.
The Deputy State President Bro G. Hicks thanked the State President Bro R. Pratt for his address.

Obituary Clause: 

Bro Allan Clark presented the obituary clause.

It is with regret that we report that since the last Annual Conference the following long serving members have passed away.  
Bro William Pearce

Sis Olive Jenkin

Bro Edgar Tyzack

Bro Ernest Roberts

Bro Harold Popple

Sis Lynda Clark

Bro William Cole

Sis Pearl Cole

Bro Bertram Bradley

Bro Arthur Gill

Sis Beryl Sims

Sis Mavis Law

Bro Neil Brown

Sis Olive Wall

Sis Elizabeth Pyke

Sis Florence Allchin

Sis Nola Parkhill

Bro Ronald Bradfield

Bro Lloyd Blyth

Bro Keith Easton

Bro Clark paid tribute to the service of Sis Nola Parkhill.

War Memorial Service Recognition:

Bro Don Legge presented a tribute to the fallen service personnel.  This was followed by a minute of silence and the Hymn of Remembrance.
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Presentation of Business for the Meeting:

Correspondence - Sis Gwenda Martyn. There was no correspondence to be presented to the meeting.
Bro. A. Clark moved that we adjourn at 4.30.p.m today and resume by 9.30am on Wednesday.   
Moved: Bro A. Clark

Seconded:  Bro G. Hicks

Carried
Bro J. Richards was appointed as returning officer for the elections.

Scrutineers appointed for conference – Bro A. Mackey and Bro. A. Martyn

Candidates for Election:

Deputy State President - Bro D. Legge & Bro B Chandler

State Officer –Sis Gwenda Martyn

State Treasurer – Bro Innes Russell
The two nominees for the role of Deputy State President presented their criteria to Conference delegates.
The State President announced that the normal order of debate would apply.

Temperance Clause -
Bro D McGee presented the Temperance Clause.  David encouraged the members present to think about a positive and encouraging Temperance Clause.

Temperance Resolution: - as agreed -
“An impressive percentage of Australians indicate they have made a choice to follow an alcohol free way of life. At the recent Victorian Rechabite 150th Anniversary Conference, members, accepting the current cancer council position that alcohol use is a proven cause of cancers, resolved to enthusiastically continue to encourage consideration by people of all ages, particularly our young men and women to refrain entirely from alcohol consumption, or reduce current intake to no more than two standard drinks a day.”

Membership Awards:- 
A certificate of appreciation was given to Sis Dorothy Horn for her many years of service to the IOR Caravan and Holiday Club.
Sis Gwenda Martyn – 50 year badge

Reports –

From tents and regions were presented within the Conference papers.  Region 9 report was read by Sis G Martyn.
Sis G Martyn advised that there are still 15 tents and 5 regions in operation.
Sis Martyn encouraged members to keep their tents open if only as group meeting at a coffee shop get together with the opportunity of passing on of information.
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Financial and Budget Report: - (Report enclosed) - a profit of $502.22 for the year.
These reports as presented by Bro I. Russell are within the Conference Papers, along with the Auditors Report and the proposed budget for 2012.

Bro Russell also read out the Foresters’ Benefits Report.

Bro J Richards suggested that the fraternity increase payments by 10% to the State Secretary & Treasurer to help meet costs.
Moved that the State Secretary & State Treasurer allowances be increased by 10%.

Moved: Bro J. Richards

Seconded: Bro R Buckingham
Carried
It was proposed that the IOR Fraternity appoint Mr. Doug Thompson as Auditor for the next year.

Moved: Bro. I. Russell

Seconded:  Bro G. Hicks

Carried
Financial Report Resumed – It was moved that the Financial Report and Accounts as presented be a true record of funds.

Moved: Bro. D. Legge

Seconded: Sis A. Page

Carried
Thanks were expressed to Bro I Russell, Sis M Russell, and Bro A. Martyn & Sis G Martyn for spending time at the storage unit sorting out the memorabilia.
Moved: Bro. D .McGee

Seconded: Sis L. Jukes

Carried
The meeting was suspended and our guest speaker for the afternoon Bro J Flett was introduced.  Bro Flett spoke about some of the 150 years of IOR history within Victoria.
Bro R Pratt thanked Bro Flett for his very interesting talk.
Meeting Closed at 4.45p.m

Wednesday 12th October
Meeting Opening: - The President Bro R. Pratt opened the meeting at 9.35.a.m.

Reports from the floor:- 
Holiday Club – Sis J. Wallace expressed concern over numbers attending the holiday club tours.  Sis Wallace also indicated that she is ready to step down from the role of Secretary and encouraged members present to consider taking on that role.

The next get together of the Holiday & Caravan club is to be on 10th January, 2012 from 11.30am – a b.y.o lunch (drinks supplied).

Australian Rechabite Foundation – held over till after the discussion groups.

The Conference then broke up into several discussion groups with one of the State Officers as coordinator.
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Topics: -  
What does the future hold?

Is the Annual Conference in its present form worthwhile?

Does our Conference serve any useful function?

The discussion groups brought their comments to the conference delegates.

There was an overwhelming agreement that Conference continues in its present form and that the Conference served a useful purpose.
Some delegates are unable to attend Region or Tent meetings and the Conference gives them the opportunity to enjoy fellowship with other members.

Reports continued:- 

Bro I. Russell was asked re the financial information from the Australian Rechabite Foundation.  He then presented the supplied report.
It was moved that all reports be received.

Moved: Bro I. Calder

Seconded: Sis R. Legge
Carried
Voting papers for the Position of Deputy State President were handed out:-

The candidates being: -
 Bro B Chandler

 Bro D. Legge

Following the counting of votes Bro D. Legge was duly declared to be the new Deputy State President.

Bro B Chandler then congratulated Bro D Legge on his appointment as Deputy State President.

The positions for State Officer (Sis G. Martyn) and State Treasurer (Bro I. Russell); as there was only one delegate nominated for each of these positions the nominees were duly declared elected.

Just prior to the installation of the officers Sis G. Martyn explained that there were several collars available for the use at Tent and Region meetings – These collars are only on loan and must be returned to the State Committee following the closure of the Tent or Region.

A Collar for the Past State President was handed to Bro A. Pell as he was retiring from the State Committee.
Installation of State Officers:

State President – Bro. G. Hicks

Deputy State President – Bro. D. Legge

State Officer –Sis G. Martyn


State Treasurer – Bro. I. Russell
Bro D. Legge expressed thanks for the confidence the delegates had in electing him as Deputy State President.
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Bro Legge also expressed thanks to Sis G. Martyn for the celebration cake and to Sis M. Russell for the place mats which were made especially for the 150 year Conference celebration.
The closing of Conference – the Closing Ode was sung.

Conference was closed at 11.45 am. 
A pleasant luncheon followed.

Confirmed……………………………………………Date: ……../……/2012

(State President)

Report from the Presidents Dinner:-
Following the dinner a musical group “Quintessential Winds” provided very pleasant entertainment for the evening.

